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Ealing Council 
Freedom of Information 
3rd  Floor, North East 
Perceval House 
14-16 Uxbridge Road 
London W5 2HL 
Tel: (020) 8825 5000 
Email: foirequests@ealing.gov.uk  
 

 

Your ref:   Our ref:   Extension:   Date: 

 18/1356   0208 825 8367 16th August 2018 

 
 
Dear Basia Cummings, 
 
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 - INFORMATION REQUEST 
 
Thank you for your request for information received by the Council on 6th August 2018. It has been 
assessed and the following information is provided in response: 
 

Can you detail how many fire doors have been installed in properties under your 
management that have been supplied by the following companies: 
 
Manse Masterdor 
 
Masterdor Limited 
 
Specialist Building Products Limited, trading as Permadoor 
 
Solar Windows Limited 
 
Birtley Group Limited, trading as Bowater by Birtley 
 
We are currently undertaking a review of previous improvement works undertaken (going back many 
years) because the actual make of the door may not have been recorded.  
However, we can confirm that 248 Manse Masterdoors were installed in 2009/10 because this 
information was provided to us by MHCLG.  
We can also confirm that 480 Manse Masterdoors were installed during a refurbishment programme in 
2014.  
At this stage we are unable to provide any further details. 

 
Have you taken any action to remove fire doors supplied by these companies since the 
Ministry for Housing, Communities and Local Government announced these five 
suppliers have now been identified as failing to meet requisite fire performance 
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Please note that this information may be subject to copyright. Supply of the information to you does not confer an automatic 
right to re-use it in a way that could infringe copyright. 

standards. 
 
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/action-to-address-recent-fire-door-issues 
 
No, we are complying with the advice provided by MHCLG in Advice Note 16 and assessing the risk in 
liaison with our Fire Risk Assessors as new assessments are undertaken. 

 
Have any doors supplied by these companies been removed before the announcement.  
 
No, Ealing Council has had a fire safety improvement programme in place since July 2016 and we 
have already replaced over 3,000 front entrance and communal doors as part of that planned 
programme in our tower blocks and sheltered properties. 
  
 
 
 
 
You are free to use this information for your own use, including for non-commercial research 
purposes.  It may also be used for the purposes of news reporting. Any other type of re-use, for 
example publishing the information, issuing copies to the public or marketing, will require our 
permission as copyright holder. If you intend to re-use this information in this manner you must apply 
to us. 
 
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you can request an internal review.  Details of 
the Freedom of Information complaints process can be found at:  
 
http://www.ealing.gov.uk/info/200640/freedom_of_information/1550/making_a_complaint_or_appeal  
 
Your request for an internal review should be submitted to us within 40 working days of your receipt of 
this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at our discretion. 
 
 
If you remain dissatisfied by the outcome of the Internal Review you have the right to submit your 
complaint to the Information Commissioner at: 
 
Information Commissioner's Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane  
Wilmslow 
Cheshire SK9 5AF 
 
Yours sincerely,     
 
 
Freedom of Information Officer 
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